Resolution for Recognition of the Work Done by Faculty Advocates to Create the University System of Georgia Faculty Council

Presented by the Executive Committee of the University Senate to the University Senate of Georgia College regarding recognition for the work done by Faculty Advocates Dr. Elizabeth Combier and Dr. Craig Turner to create the University System of Georgia Faculty Council.

In an important move toward realizing a vision that he initially contemplated in 2007, on 14 March, 2008, Dr. Russell Porter hosted a meeting for governance leaders from public colleges across Georgia at Clayton State University. The purpose of the meeting, entitled Faculty Campus Governance and Faculty Benefits: Creating Synergy in the USG, was to begin discussion about the need for a vehicle that would foster input from faculty across the 35 institutions of higher education in Georgia on issues that could affect them.  Among those invited to participate to stimulate progress on Dr. Porter’s brainchild was the Executive Vice Chancellor of Academic Affairs, Dr. Susan Herbst, as well as influential governance leaders Dr. Turner and Dr. Combier.  
Due to their extensive knowledge, experience, passion, and commitment to shared governance, these two faculty leaders were called upon to co-chair a critical session on faculty governance, which they did most ably. This began their solid routine as faculty advocates of regular consultation and meeting to which they gave hundreds of hours of effort over more than 26 months. On 12 May, 2010, their efforts resulted in the formal and official recognition by the Board of Regents of the University System of Georgia Faculty Council (USGFC) as an advisory and advocacy body made up of a representative group of the University System of Georgia faculty to the administrative leadership of the University System of Georgia. Specifically, Drs. Turner and Combier organized and facilitated two meetings of members of the precursory group of the USGFC on 20 March and 13 November, 2009. They represented the interim USGFC at a meeting with Dr. Susan Herbst (USG Chief Academic Officer) and Dr. Linda Noble (Assistant Vice Chancellor of Academic Affairs) on 19 January, 2010, and recorded and posted official minutes of said meeting. Additionally, they assisted in obtaining and documenting the endorsement of the USGFC and its draft bylaws from the 14 USG institutions (University President, faculty, Chief Academic Officer) that had not officially endorsed as of March, 2009. Finally they co-drafted a memo to Dr. Susan Herbst to request official recognition by the BoR/USG of the USGFC and attended the 11 May, 2010 Board of Regents meeting to represent the USGFC as the proposal for official recognition was considered.
Therefore, it is resolved that Dr. Craig Turner and Dr. Elizabeth Combier be formally recognized by this University Senate for their persistent and successful efforts on behalf of all faculty in the University System of Georgia to create the University System of Georgia Faculty Council. 
